BOARD OF EQUALIZATION AND REVIEW AD HOC COMMITTEE LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION



MEMORANDUM

To:

Board of County Commissioners

From:

Commissioner Pat Cotham, Ad Hoc Appointment Committee Chair

Date:

March 29, 2018

Subject:

Report of the Board of Equalization and Review Ad Hoc Appointment Committee

On Thursday, March 29, 2018 the Board of Equalization and Review Ad Hoc Appointment Committee interviewed candidates for appointment consideration to the Board of Equalization and Review. The Committee was comprised of myself and Commissioners Leake, Fuller, Ridenhour and staff consultant Eric Anderson, a Division Director at the County Assessor's Office.

The committee interviewed the following candidates who were nominated at the March 20, 2018 meeting of the Board of County Commissioners: Fela Babb, Julian Cuthbertson, Pamela Hemphill, Jeff Scott, and Barrett Berry. George Munn was unavailable to be interviewed on this date and was therefore unable to be considered at this time.

After interviewing the candidates, the committee voted to recommend to the full Board, the appointment of Fela Babb and Barrett Berry for a three-year term expiring April 16, 2021 on the Board of Equalization and Review effective April 17, 2018.

There are five (5) remaining slots open for a three-year term expiring April 16, 2021. The Committee recommends directing the Clerk to continue to advertise for these openings.

The Board is scheduled to make appointments to the Board of Equalization and Review at the April 3, 2018 Board of County Commissioners meeting.